
Corporation of the Municipality of Temagami 

Memorandum to Council 

Memo No. 
2024-M-013 

Subject: MARTEN RIVER FIRE DEPARTMENT (MONTHLY REPORT) 

Agenda Date: 

Attachments: 

RECOMMENDATION 

BE IT RESOLVED THAT Council for the Corporation of the Municipality of Temagami does hereby 
receive the monthly report from the Marten River Fire Department for December 2023. 

INFORMATION 

MONTHLY REPORT DECEMBER 2023 

TRAINING 

December 5th Members took advantage of the unseasonably warm weather and washed all the 
Fire Vehicles.  A new bumper was installed on Rescue 5, and discussions were 
had with regards to the new provincial “2 +1” Highway Improvement 
proposal/implementation. 

December 18th Members conducted vehicle equipment checks on Rescue 5, Rescue 3 and the 
Pumper 4, and were given a demonstration on the newly acquired LED flares. 
Members had a debriefing session regarding the callout from December 13th, and 
A/Chief Christie updated members on the topics of discussion from the Temagami 
Council Meeting on December 14th. 

INCIDENTS 

December 13th Incident #37 
Highway 11 near #3840 ~ 4:47am 

A single Transport Truck travelling northbound lost control, rolled onto its side and came to rest on the 
southbound side of the highway, partially blocking the southbound lane. 
Two occupants of the transport truck were extracted by the Marten River Fire team.  No injuries were 
reported at the time of the incident. 
The Marten River Fire team also made use of Rescue 3 and 4 to assist in blocking lanes of traffic and 
creating a safety zone for all emergency responders.  Members also assisted in directing traffic, as the 
highway was reduced to a single lane for the duration of the incident. 

FIRE PREVENTION 

Marten River Fire Department Members updated the sign out front of the Fire Hall to encourage Fire 
Safety and Preparedness within the Community. 
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OTHER NEWS 

A/Fire Chief Christie of Marten River along with Fire Chief Sanderson of Temagami met with Fire 
Equipment vendors in regard to the purchase of new SCBA equipment for our respective Fire team 
members. 

Respectfully Submitted 
Pete Christie 
M.R.F.D. Acting Fire Chief


